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Dear Sir / Madam

I emailed about this planning application what must have been almost two years ago, my position remains the same. 

I bought a home from Bovis Homes in December 2016 and I was told that the land in front would not be built upon, that now transpires to be a lie. 

My main reasons for opposing it are as follows:

The view from my home is the very reason I bought it - although on a large estate it has a feeling of being a little detached from the built up traffic, because of the green space and views. 

The access is fundamentally why this application should be rejected. The roads and parking is congested right now, let alone with traffic for another 850 homes. There is absolutely no way with current congestion and parking on pavements that access to 850 homes can be made from the likes of Hobby Road and Songthrush Road. The traffic and speed of drivers is a huge concern and I believe there are traffic accidents waiting to happen, along with damage to parked cars if this is to be accepted. The roads are narrow and they simply don't have the ability to hold the kind of traffic that this development would bring to us. I fully appreciate the proposal for an additional road - off of an already busy road with lots of access roads coming off it - it is poorly thought out. 

Please also note there are already playing fields with changing rooms on Longford Park - does there really need to be more? Perhaps just leave the green space as it is, where people enjoy walking, nature can thrive and my dog can continue enjoying his walks! All of which you won't need changing rooms for. 

This application was made some time ago, and the very fact it is yet to go through, suggests it is a bad idea. 

Regards

Kathryn Shedden
91 Songthrush Road
OX15 4GL

